
 SLNA AGM Minutes 
19th July 2017, 7:30pm, Bowlers Bar Clickimin 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: 
Committee: Alicia (Chair/Mishap Rep), Maisie (Vice Chair) Ann-Marie (Secretary), Kelsea, Kirsti 

Team Reps: Claire Morris (Tulloch Tornados), Amber Morrison (Yell), Shelley Sandison (Whalsay), Shona Johnson (Unst), Judy Fraser (Ness), Sophie Morris (Ness Hotshots), Hannah Robertson (AHS), Louise Fraser and Leslie Spence (Kinetics), Kayti Jeromson (SFC Filsket), Karen Bannister (Team Rowley), Vicki Smith (Loungers), Hannah Henry (Delting), Ann-Marie Robinson (Scallywags), Joanne Stewart (McEwans), Holly Jamieson (Challengers), Nicole Mouat (All Sorts), Vicky Anderson (Supernova), Valerie Morrison (Hotfooters), Alison Anderson and Laura Sinclair (Dutch Courage)  

Apologies: Louise Kelly (Scottish cup rep), Elaine Burgess (Fundraising/EOSD rep)

1. Chairperson’s report 
Alicia just briefly went over the success of the year and mentioned that Netball in Shetland is getting a lot stronger. 

2. Treasurer’s report 
Kelsea distributed a brief profit/loss report for all team reps to see where their money had gone this year (see attached), she explained a bit about the umpiring and equipment fees. Even though we are in a credit balance once the new season starts, teams must get fees in quickly so save us going into a debit balance. 

3. Committee Positions 
New positions were elected as follows: 
Chair – Alicia Hunter 
Vice Chair – Maisie Unsworth 
Treasurer – Kelsea Blades  
Secretary – Ann-Marie Goudie 
Press Secretary – Karen Bannister  
Scottish Cup Rep – To be confirmed  
Website – Kelsea Blades 
County Rep – Kirsti Leask 
Fundraising/EOSD – Elaine Burgess & Amber Morrison 
Fixtures – Kayti Jeromson  
Sponsorship Rep – To be confirmed (it was discussed that all teams may take on this role) 

4. Fees 
All reps were happy with the fees at the moment. Sanna Aitken explained that this year all players need to be affiliated with Netball Scotland (all teams are to fill out a form with team members information, this will be instead of the registration form and will be emailed to all team reps), it is £10 per player and will be included in the fees. Affiliating players provides SLNA with public liability insurance and personal injury insurance. Any uni players who are playing on the mainland should already be affiliated. 

Alicia mentioned that Ferry tickets for Isle teams are included in Netball Fees, this is only for Isle team players that stay on the isle. All reps were happy for this to continue. 
6. League Structure 
Joanne Stewart from McEwans questioned if the league could go to a 3 divisions both pre and post-Christmas leagues (this would mean 7 teams in each division with winners promoted and losers demoted). She felt the post xmas league is always so much closer than the pre xmas and teams would fight more to win if it stayed as 3 divisions. All reps/committee discussed the pros and cons of the way it is now (2 divisions pre-Christmas then 3 divisions post-Christmas) and changing it to the 3 divisions for both leagues. The majority of reps and committee members voted to keep the league the way that it is, some reps felt it was good the way it is as you get a good variety of Netball.  

7. AOB (any other business)

Play offs – it was asked about how play offs would work if there was any the next season. If 2 teams tie then there will be a play off as there has been in the past. However, if 3 teams tie there won’t be a 3 way play off. Instead, the league will be decided on ‘goals for’, ‘goals against’ and ‘goal difference’ but only for the teams involved in the tie. 

Kinetics Tournament - Lesley Spence from Kinetics reminded team reps that the Kinetics Tournament will be held at Clickimin on 19/08/2017. Money raised will be donated to 2 local charities (still to be confirmed). She mentioned that it doesn’t have to be league teams, players can play for any team to make up numbers and Boys can be used if need be. 
